Faculty Caucus Minutes
Wednesday, December 8, 2010

(Approved)
Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Dan Holland called the meeting to order immediately following the Academic Senate meeting.
Approval of Faculty Caucus Minutes of November 10, 2010

Motion: By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator O’Rourke, to approve the Faculty Caucus Minutes of November 10, 2010. The minutes were unanimously approved.
Executive Session: Distinguished Professor Selections (Provost Everts)

Motion: By Senator Stier, seconded by Senator Stewart, to go into Executive Session. The motion was unanimously approved.
The Faculty Caucus returned to open session.

General Education Program Review

Senator Holland: This is not actually on the agenda, but the Provost Office is forming a committee to review our General Education Program. This is kind of the mandated review. It will be somewhat more extensive this time than it has in the last ten years. We have a lot of data now as to how well the Gen Ed Program is working. We have the institutional artifact portfolios as well as new data to try to evaluate that from the Assessment Office. So part of our mandate was for the Senate to forward ten names to the Provost’s Office of which they will select five. I naively put out a call to all tenure/tenure-track faculty members thinking I would get about eight names. We got 38, so we actually have to select some. Since we didn’t want to kill the forest and have too much information about anyone here, if anybody would care to speak about that person in particular—you think that they would be outstanding for this—you are more than welcome to do that now. Otherwise, pick 10.
Senator Rich: I am curious about the absence of English because of their very large role in Gen Ed. Perhaps Professor Kalter could comment on that.

Senator Kalter: I would love to serve on the committee, but I am swamped and I have too much service as it is. My guess is that is the situation of most of the people in my department. I am a little bit heartened by the fact that Claire Lamonica, who is heading up the committee, was our Assistant Director of Writing for years. I think that the last time I asked the Provost if she could make sure a grad student served on the committee. Hopefully, that person will be from English. I think that there are many, many people in English who would be great on this committee and would love to serve, but probably feel snowed under right now.
Senator Holland: In addition to the ten members we are sending forward, there are representatives from each college. I am on it by default.

Provost Everts: There will be the opportunity to speak with subgroups, so it could be we may wish to call in particular areas. For example, if we don’t have an English person on the committee, we may wish to call someone in to provide information.
Senator Stewart: From the College of Fine Arts, Sandi Zielinski—although she is extremely busy, I trust her with my life. I think she is a marvelous person and would be very good on this committee and I highly recommend her. Paula Crowley, I know she is so busy, but I would trust her too to be on that committee.

Senator Crowley: Thank you, Ed, but I think with such a wonderful, generous outpouring of individuals, I would be glad not to.

Senator Stewart: What is your recommendation from the College of Education?
Senator Crowley: I don’t have a strong sense of who to choose, but Diane Dean popped into my mind because of her rich background in terms of…
Senator Stewart: Because I was going to say if you can’t recommend someone, it’s going to have to be you.

Senator Van der Laan: I would like to recommend Michael Dicker, who’s a man of very catholic and cosmopolitan views and knowledge.

Senator Rich: There is a nominee from my department. Under the assumption that she is both aware and willing, Sherrilyn Billger is a tremendous teacher and scholar and would do an outstanding job.

The Faculty Caucus marked their ballots and returned them to the secretary of the Senate. The ballots were tallied.
Senator Holland: We have a list of 11 names because it turns out that keeps us from having to do a runoff election. Our winners are Sherrilyn Billger, Dave Malone, Stewart Winger, Sheri Meyer, Dan Liechty, Paul Walker, Askar Choudhury, Sandi Zielinski, Diane Dean, Paula Crowley and Ed Rice.

Senator Fazel: This is addressed to Cynthia. Cynthia, on behalf of the Faculty Caucus, we wanted to thank you for everything you have done for us the whole year, for keeping us organized, listening to us, taking notes and then typing everything. We wanted to wish you a Merry Christmas and happy holidays and this is something from all of us.

Ms. James: Thank you so much.
Adjournment
Motion: By Senator Hoelscher, seconded by Senator Dawson, to adjourn. The motion was unanimously approved.
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